Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
August 20, 2009
Members present were: Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Barb Scott, Glen Scott, Janeen Igou, Pam Scott, Jim Purdy, and Monique Mullis.
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm.
The minutes from the last meeting (July 2009) were corrected, reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Reports
Treasurer’s Report:   Our current spending balance is $5019.68 in the 1st Bank account.   We still have the $5000 El Pomar funds and the $5320 in the CD.  Treasurer’s report as submitted by Barb Scott was accepted unanimously.
Programs/Finance:  We should learn by the end of August whether we received the Wells Fargo Grant money we requested.      
Membership:  We have 1 new member since July.  

Communications:  Jack is not present, so no report.
Volunteer Update:  December 4 is the Volunteer Recognition event.  There is a Trail work day this coming Saturday.       
Old Business
Junior Ranger:  Pat and Janeen presented the work that has been done on the Junior Ranger program.  Some preliminary sketches were presented along with what all will be included in the book the committee is looking on having printed.  The age range for this program is to be from 7 – 12 years.  They would like to have the program broken down into 2 levels.  In the future, they would like to expand it to include a teen version.  Pat discussed some of the possibilities of activities in the book.  Awards and recognition would be for level 1 a badge and certificate and for completion of the second level, a badge, certificate and patch.  Janeen presented some of the printing cost estimates and what they are looking at for patches and badges.  They have a college student working on the drawings for the book.  After some discussion, a motion was made to approve spending up to $1000 for the text/graphics, layout and design of the booklet in color.  Patches and badges can be discussed at a later date.    
Friends Event:  It is time for our annual open board meeting to be held in September.  The board agreed to recognize Pat Grove and the Hatley’s for all they’ve done for the park this year.  We will start at 5:00, hopefully eat dinner by 5:30 and have the meeting immediately following.  The board unanimously approved spending up to $50 for buns, drinks and paper products.  Monique will furnish Sloppy Joes and Lori will furnish Pulled Pork.   An email needs to be sent out to the group to save the date.
Park Manager Update

-Budget news – Brian Greenleaf’s last day will be Oct 31.  Monique is thinking about having a going away celebration for him in the maintenance shop.  
-Rich is in Tennessee and hoping to get the go ahead to return to work soon.    
-The project to look at the natural areas on the top of the mountain for the stewardship of the property has begun.  

-Seasonal closures of the campground will begin Nov. 1.  They will reopen on April 15.   
New business

Glen presented a copy of the letter he and Jack received from Dean Winstanley about funding and cuts.  Glen and Jack are going to request a meeting with him.
Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.  Next meeting will be the Open Board meeting September 17 at 5:00 pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

